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Come in and take a seat  

 

These days we take for granted that there will always be 

room in the sanctuary for everyone. And that this space will be free 

for the taking, whether a person is a church member or a visitor. 

Our luxuriously padded pews are open to all, and their design helps 

prevent ñfanny fatigue.ò  

However, this has not always been the case in the life of the 

church. The history of church pews is one filled with disagreement 

and stern regulation. Prior to the  Reformation, seating was not 

customary in churches and only accorded to the lord of the manor, 

civic dignitaries and church wardens. In fact, sitting in worship was 

seen as a sign of laziness, that you were lackadaisical in the faith. 

After 1569 stools and seats were installed in  Protestant churches 

primarily because the congregants were expected to listen to 

sermons, and various types of seating were introduced including the 

box pew. As box pews became more prevalent, box pew owners 

had to make repairs to their own space in order to continue to lay 

claim to it. And by the 1800s clergy caught on to a brilliant idea ð

charge people for their pews! This practice faded by the 1930s, but 

some British parishes were still ñletting pewsò as late as 1970. 

These box pews might have windows, curtains, tables and 

even fireplaces, and were treated as personal property that could 

be willed to legatees. Sometimes the paneling on the box was so 

high it was difficult to see out, and the privacy was used as a cover 

for non -devotional activity!  Some congregations had rules and 

regulations as to the maximum height of pews, so the minister 

could observe what was going on in the box pew!  

In 1621, parishioner Thomas Wiman paid six shillings to 

reserve a stool ñfor the use of his wifeò or the ñwoman that shall 

succeed her.ò WowðHusband of the Year!  

Non - renters of pews were relegated to unassigned benches, 

stools and pews in the back, or simply had to stand throughout 

worship. If pew renters caught strangers in their personal pew, they 

had the right to kick the intruder out.  

Mark Twain once complained that seats in New York parishes 

went for as ñhigh as house rent.ò In 1861 the best pew in 

Brooklynôs Plymouth Church rented for $160 a year, or about $2500 

in todayôs money. By 1908, one New York congregation made 

$55,000 off its pew roll.  

Praise God ðtimes have changed! Sit anywhere you like ð

mix it up! Itôs all good.  

By the way, we are waiting for the structural engineer to 

sign off on the design of our new choir loft (which includes pews ð

but no box pews). When that happens, our trustees will receive bids 

on the project, and weôll be saying farewell to the risers and 

smelling sawdust as the choir loft is installed.  

I hope to see you in YOUR place ðor SOMEONE ELSEôS 

PLACEðthis Sunday!  

 

   Mary Jane  

Upcoming Events  

Nov 1st  

Daylight Savings Ends  
CROP Walk  

Nov 3 -4  

Womenôs Retreat 

Nov 11  

Surviving The Holidays  

Nov 12  
Stroke Support Group  

Nov 13 -15  
Youth Pilgrimage  

Nov 15  
Operation Christmas Child 

Shoeboxes Collected  

Nov 22  
Voce Angeli  

Nov 23  
Charge Conference  

Nov 24  
Christmas Tree Sales Begin  

Nov 28  
Hanging of the Greens  

Dec 6  
Seaside Christmas  

Celebration  

Dec 13  
Christmas Cantata  
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Friends  
Betty & Jim Allen  
Carolyn Babb  
Paula Beck  
Mac Berengi  

Basil, Betty & Bonnie 
Brashear  
Jane Carden & family  

Mona Kay & Bill Carter  
Linda & Bill Chambers  
Children of the World  
Jim & Darlene Cooper  

Divorce/Care Group  
Kim Duff  
Scott Dustin  
Debi Echard  
Kris Edwards  
Tom Eishelman  
Alex Faircloth  

Family of Harry Byrd  
Family of Ralph Cigliano  
Family of Ellen Edkins  
Family of Merlin Haas  

Family of Mack Hannah  
Family of Wayne Keith  
Family of Lloyd Roberts  

Family of Ed Sheets  
Family of Randolph Sirk  
Pat Fitzpatrick  
Timothy & Chrissy Frank-
ford  
Linda Haddad  

Sandra Haddon  
Rick Hall  
Phil Harrington  
Charlene Hawryluk  
Minnie Hayes  
Bob Jones  

Beth Lammonds  

Roger & Rosemary Lasher  
Nathan Leckey  
Porter Macfarland  
Hope Malpass & family  
Barb & Jim McCartney  
Susan McDonald  
Trish McNelis  

Maryann Newlin  
Jeff Miller  
Cheynne Morgan  
Our Nation & Our World  
Jim Parsch  
Tyler Patrick & family  

Judy Patterson  

Members:    
Sue Amyx  
Cathi Birmingham  
Bob Biser  
Rumel Bradt  

John Bucelli  
Betty Ann & Don Dustin  
Martha Eaton  

Mary & Ken Eaton  
Family of Larry Barr  
Family of Stuart Brenzier  
Family of Terry Feather-

stone  
Family of Dick Ruehl  
Family of Vern Schwanke  
Peg & Kim Frankford  
Fannie Freeman  
Alicia Gillen  
Grief/Share  

Ricky Harrison & family  
Gene & Lorraine Hoge  
Jeanne Horton  
Tabatha & Crystal Huggett  

Bernie Ionnata & Family  
Gil & Kathy Johnson  
Sandy & Gary Kershner  

Ernie King  
Anne & Justin Klein  
Myrt Klein  
Bernice Lewis  
Janet McComb & family  
Bill & Kim Malec  

Nancy & Chuck Moon  
Pat Nutter  
Gene Parson -Gillman  
Prayer Warriors  
Betty Pursey  
Bob Radcliffe  

Roger Rawley  

Emily Rush  
Seaside UMC Staff  
Dot Seller  
Randy Shuford  
Stephen Ministers  
Holland & Meredith Stewart  
Marge Stone  

Danice Stout  
SS Volunteers & Students  
UMYF & Leaders  
Jim & Marybeth Yeager  
Marcia Zachary  
Ed Zimmerlee  
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Serving              
Our Country:                                    

 

 Alex Blust  
Brad Borders  

Matthew Bronson  
Chad Bryson  

Oliver Clayton  

Jeremy Courtney  
Dodge Dustin  
Charles Kelley  

William (Willy) Mabry  
Marschal Martens  
Zachary Rushing  

John Vernaue    
Chistopher Wallace                          

 
 

                        

Seaside Prayer Concerns   

  

O radiant God, in the midst of tribulation, suffering, crippled hope and shattered dreams, stand by 
these Your servants until they are well once more.  

 

 

 

 

 

Contact:  
 

Marlen Mapes ï 

mjmapes@atmc.net   

Phone 575 -6007  

Candie Meier ï 

candiem1@gmail.com   

Phone 599 -8089  

Freddy Tatum ï 

fetatum@atmc.net     

Phone 579 -1187  

 

Please contact us with 

updates every 30 

days  

Friends Continued:  

Ed Poduziak  
Preschool Teachers  
Debbie & Mickey Rary  

Lang Rawls  
Steve Rushton  
Austin & Gloria Sammon  
Sarah K  

Michelle Schlemmer & family  
Sue Schloboch & family  
Allan Snyder  

Kristen & Kelly Socia  
Donna Leigh Sotomeyer  
Phillip & Jennifer Stovanovic  
Teach For America  
Tim Upchurch  
Victims of Violence & Abuse  

Dawn Wagner  
Laurie Walsh  
Jim Watson  
Alice Weber  
Joe Williams  
Lynn Wukotich  

Mary Young  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All Members & Friends in Assisted Living Facilities, Nursing Homes or in Home Care. All Friends & fam-

ily m em bers un-churched. All those experiencing Separat ion or Divorce and those unem ployed  

mailto:mjmapes@atmc.net
mailto:candiem1@gmail.com
mailto:fetatum@atmc.net
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November 1  

 Ruth 1:1 -18  

 Psalm 146   

 Hebrews 9:11 -14  

 Mark 12:28 -34  

 

November 8  

 Ruth 3:1 -5; 4:13 -17  

 Psalm 127 or  

 Psalm 42   

 Hebrews 9:24 -28  

 Mark 12:38 -44  

 

November 15  

 1 Samuel 1:4 -20  

 1 Samuel 2:1 -10 or  

 Psalm 113  

 Hebrews 10:11 -25  

 Mark 13:1 -8  

 

November 22  

 2 Samuel 23:1 -7  

 Psalm 132:1 -12 (13 -18)   

 Revelation 1:4b -8  

 John 18:33 -37  

 

November 29  

 Jeremiah 33:14 -16  

 Psalm 25:1 -10   

 1 Thessalonians 3:9 -13  

 Luke 21:25 -36  

 

 

 

 

 

September  2015  

Seniors ð125  

Adults ð251  

Children ð187  

Total individuals served ð563   

Total families served ð164 Average 

of 33 families weekly  

(5 Tuesdays in September)  

 As the temperatures become 

colder, please remember our Free  

Store  needs donations of warmer 

clothing such as coats, sweatshirts, 

sweaters, hats & gloves for men, 

women and children.  

 

In Memory of:  

Bill Kosanke  

Given by:  

Crosstalkers                              

Sunday School Class  
 

In Memory of:  

Stuart Brenzier  

Given by:  

Coleen & Don McGregor  
 

In Memory of:  

Terry Featherstone  

Given by:  

Bert & Marilyn Masters  

 

In Honor of:  

Gene & Karen Gaddy Viviano  

Given by:  

Norma Mohn  

Barbara Patterson  

 

 

 

 

To All Church Committees:  

 

 Because of Thanksgiving 

and Christmas holidays we have 

to mail the December and 

January issues of Currents 

Newsletter earlier in the month. 

Therefore, it is necessary to 

move the deadline back to  

November 10th and December 

10th. We are sorry for any 

inconvenience this may cause.  

 We will go back to our 

usual deadline of the 15th of the 

month in January 2016.  

  

 

 

 

 

Lectionary Bible  Readings                

Food Pantry  

Report   

Attendance  

December   

Newsletter  

Deadline  

November 10  

 Seaside Welcome New 

Members  

Memorials & Honoraria  

 

 

Worship  

 8:00 9:30 11:00 

Sep 6  145  202  150          
Sep 13  131  224  169       
Sep 20   390 (1 Service 10 am)  
Sep 27   144  187  157      

Sunday School  

 Sep 6   37  
 Sep 13   45  
 Sep 27   43  

     

 
 

 

Marvin & Gray 

Ragland joined Sea-

side September 13th 

by transfer of mem-

bership from Shady Grove 

UMC, Glen Allen, Va.   

Marvin & Gray can be                            

contacted at:  

9286 Checkberry Square  

Calabash, NC 28467  

Home Phone: 910 -287 -3888  

Email: grayragland@atmc.net  
 
 

Patty Brisson joined 

Sunday, September 

27 th  by transfer of 

membership from Di-

vine St. UMC, Dunn, NC.  

Patty may be contacted at:  

PO Box 7943  

Ocean Isle Beach, NC 28469  

Phone: 704 -502 -4235  

Email: patty57@gmail.com  
 

Greg & Judy Rock-

lage joined Sunday, 

October 4th by 

transfer of member-

ship from St. Paul UMC, State 

College, PA.  

 You may contact them at:  

PO Box 6898  

Ocean Isle Beach, NC 28469  

Greg Cell: 920 -540 -9260  

Greg Email: 

gmrock320@gmail.com  

Judy Cell: 920 -540 -9262  

Judy Email: jarock-

lage@gmail.com  
 

http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=227#hebrew_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=227#psalm_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=227#epistle_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=227#gospel_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=228#hebrew_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=228#psalm_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=228#epistle_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=228#gospel_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=229#hebrew_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=229#psalm_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=229#epistle_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=229#gospel_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=230#hebrew_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=230#psalm_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=230#epistle_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=230#gospel_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=95#hebrew_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=95#psalm_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=95#epistle_reading
http://lectionary.library.vanderbilt.edu/texts.php?id=95#gospel_reading
tel:910-287-3888
mailto:grayragland@atmc.net
tel:704-502-4235
mailto:patty57@gmail.com
tel:920-540-9260
mailto:gmrock320@gmail.com
tel:920-540-9262
mailto:jarocklage@gmail.com
mailto:jarocklage@gmail.com


4  

 

 

 

 At our September 24 th  meeting, we 

discussed the importance of each committee 

head to be thinking of people to succeed them. 

This process will allow for continuity of the 

committeeôs purpose and goals. 

We also discussed flowers and 

decorations for the fast approaching Christmas 

Season. Ken Doern described the new 

background for the music lyrics, which will help 

the congregation to better read them. The 

9:30 a.m. ushers and greeters will be 

responsible for the special services in the 

fourth quarter, including the Cantata and 

Christmas Eve Services.  

 

 Len Bernauer  

  

 

 

 

Prayers for MYF Pilgrimage  

November is a very important month 

for our MYF as they head off to Fayetteville, NC 

for the annual NC Methodist Youth Conference, 

Pilgrimage. These three days are filled with 

opportunities for our students to engage with 

one another and other teens from the state 

through times of worship, speakers, skits, 

testimonies and other formation events. It is a 

great time for our students to deepen their 

faith and their commitments to be followers of 

Jesus Christ. Our group heads to Fayetteville 

November 13 -15, so please be in prayer for 

our students and our leaders, that the trip 

would be safe and that God would be made 

known in powerful ways that weekend!  

 

 

 

 

Annual  

 Christmas Tree 

Sale  

 

Begins  

 

November 24th  

 

 

 
"Love bears all things, believes all 
things, hopes all things, endures all 

things.  Love never ends."  
                      1 Corinthians 7 -8 
 

Thanksgiving Blessings to each of you!  I 

feel so blessed this year with so many musicians 

and supporters of our Music Ministry. Thank you 

for all you do to make Seaside UMC such a 

wonderful place to work and worship.  

November finds us busy as usual!  Our 

Jubilee Handbell choir will attend the Capitol Area 

Handbell Festival November 6 -7.  We are working 

hard to learn the new music and can't wait to 

share it with you, our congregation.  

The Joyful Noise Children's Choir will sing 

on Sunday, November 8th at the 9:30 & 11:00 

services. I hope you will come to hear them 

make a joyful noise in song.  

On Sunday, November 22nd, the women's 

group Voce Angeli  will perform in our sanctuary 

at 3:00 P.M.  Cost for the concert will be $5 and 

tickets may be purchased at the door. This group 

is from Myrtle Beach and I hope you will join me 

in supporting them! They are raising money to 

attend a competition in California next year. 

Come out and enjoy the music and support this 

group.  

Christmas Cantata Tickets:  Tickets for 

the December 13th Christmas Cantata will be 

available in the church office (Please see Darcie) 

beginning Monday, November 16th.   There will 

be two performances ðat 4:00 and 7:00.  Please 

be kind to those dealing with tickets. I promise 

we will do our best to make sure you get tickets!  

HAPPY THANKSGIVING!  

 

  With a voice of singing,  

  Kathryn   

 

 

 

 
 

 The Stroke Support Group will meet 

Thursday November 12th at 1:30 p.m.  at 

Seaside. This month the group will have an 

informal discussion on new advances in stroke 

therapy as well as personal discussions by 

members. Everyone is welcome so please join 

us.  

Music Ministry  Worship Committee  

Seaside Youth  

Stroke Support Group  

United Methodist Men  
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A Donor story about Bequests: Joe and Anna 

have been members of their United Methodist Church 

for the last ten years. Their faith leads them to believe 

that it is important to support their church with their 

prayers, presence, service, witness and especially their 

financial resources.  

Several years ago, Joe and Anna decided to 

become involved in the ministry of their church. They 

believed that it was truly helping others to connect with 

the body of Christ in their community. For that reason, 

Anna and Joe tithed over the years as witnesses to 

their faith. But they wanted to do more than tithe.  

Joe and Anna had been careful over the years 

and had accumulated financial resources. They planned 

to be generous to their family, but they also had the 

ability to be generous to their church after they were 

gone. They decided to leave a bequest in their will. 

Their attorney took the simple language available from 

the United Methodist Foundation's website and included 

a nice bequest. They were delighted that they would be 

helping their church by leaving a legacy beyond their 

years.  

You also may want to make it easy and 

convenient to have a bequest included in your will. The 

language below shows how a bequest can very easily 

be included in your will.  

Here is some basic bequest language to assist 

you and your attorney.  

1. Bequest of a specific dollar amount: "I 

hereby, give, devise and bequeath [$Dollars] to 

Seaside United Methodist Church, a non -profit 

organization located at [Address], Federal Tax ID 

#_____, for Seaside United Methodist Churchôs general 

use and purpose."  

2. Bequest of specific personal property: "I 

hereby, give, devise and bequeath [Description of 

Property] to Seaside United Methodist Church], a non -

profit organization located at [Address], Federal Tax ID 

#_____, for Seaside United Methodist Churchôs general 

use and purposes."  

3. Bequest of percentage of an estate: ñI 

hereby, give, devise and bequeath [Percentage of Your 

Estate] to Seaside United Methodist Church, a non -

profit organization located at [Address], Federal Tax ID 

#______, for Seaside United Methodist Churchôs 

general use and purpose."  

Are you ready to include SUMC as a beneficiary 

in your will? Speak to one of your pastors or anyone on 

the PESG Committee.  

Our final Weedathon for 2015 in the 

Memorial Garden was October 1st. 

Because we have a very dedicated group 

of gardeners, weeders, and handy people, 

the work on October 1st was very light but 

certainly important to put the garden to 

bed for its long winter rest.  A huge thank 

you for all of the group members for their 

work, time and commitment this year to 

make the Garden of Disciples a beautiful, 

quiet, reflective place that is a peaceful 

oasis of beauty.  

Mark your calendars now for the 

first Spring 2016 Weedathon. It will 

be Friday, March 18th at 9:00 a.m. 

(weather permitting). If you have an 

interest in being a part of our group, just 

show up with your tools and a cheerful 

heart. We are always looking for additional 

person -power. At the end of each session, 

you will be amazed at the difference your 

work has made. You will meet others from 

the church and connect as a team, be a 

part of a greater whole.  

We encourage everyone at church, 

gardener or not, to take a moment or two, 

and open the door from the Fellowship 

Hall, go out in the garden and use the 

space as a refuge that is just right for 

reflection, contemplation, and prayer.  ñMy 

presence will go with you, and I will give 

you rest.ò  Exodus 33:14  

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, November 1  

Calvary Baptist Church, Shallotte  

2:00 PM Registration  

2:30 PM Walk Begins  

Register to walk or be a sponsor in the 

Fellowship Hall  October 18th, 25th 

and  November 1st. Our goal is to have 20 

walkers, and raise $1500 for Church World 

Service. Our Outreach Committee is 

already a sponsor! Sponsor sheets and 

envelopes will be located in the Fellowship 

Hall or you can donate on - line.  For more 

information call Debbi Wallace at                  

579 -9395.  

Garden of Disciples  PERMANENT ENDOWMENT AND 

SPECIAL GIFTS  
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              Everyone should be recovered from the 

2015 Country Fair and ready to set their sights 

on 2016.  The dates for next year's Country Fair, 

the 23rd annual, are September 16th and 

17th , with rain dates September 23rd and 

24th.  Mark your calendar now.  

 If you are new to Seaside and 

experienced the fun and camaraderie of the 

Country Fair for the first time in September you 

might be eager to know how you can be a part of 

next year's festivities. We have had key people in 

leadership positions for each of the events and 

they have been superb. Now we are looking for a 

few new leaders. This is an opportunity for 

people to step into a leadership role. If you are 

new to the church and Country Fair, and would 

like to take on a position that is rewarding, 

exciting, and gets you into the heart of the 

congregation, this might be perfect for you. We 

are looking for co - chairs to lead the Craft Group 

and the Yard Sale.  These teams have worked 

together for a long time and are well -oiled 

machines requiring little in the way of 

motivation ðthey will be there for you, to support 

you and help organize the work. You do not need 

to be ñcraftyò or frequent yards sales yourself. 

We are looking for new people and new ideas. 

It's fun and exciting, and work ðbut the payoff is 

great. Youôll meet new people and be part of a 

big endeavor, with the end result of furthering 

the missions of Seaside United Methodist Church.  

 Please contact Kim or Carolyn Loucks at 

315 -729 -6476 , Naomi Harder at 910 -579 -5318, 

or Mark Christy at 919 -360 -1487. They will lead 

and guide you and be there for you. This is a 

great way to be a part of the SUMC experience 

that will foster life - long friendships and give you 

a great sense of accomplishment.  

 ñWhere there is no guidance the people 

fail. But in abundance of counselors there is 

victory.ò Proverbs 11:14  

Happy Thanksgiving   

 Church Office Closed  

November 25, 26 & 27  

 

 

 

 

Surviving the Holidays  

 Join us on November 11 th  from 1:00 to 

3:30 p.m. for Surviving the Holidays , a 

seminar for people facing the holidays after a 

loved oneôs death. Topics covered include how 

to deal with emotions, what to do about 

traditions, helpful tips for surviving social 

events and how to find hope for the future.  

 This is a one - time event. The format is 

similar to our 13 -week GriefShare series ð

video, holiday workbook, small group. Join us 

for this encouraging seminar that will help you 

survive the holidays and discover new reasons 

to enjoy them again.  

 Registration is required. A fee of $5 

covers the cost of a participant guide/holiday 

devotional book. For more information or to 

register, contact Jim McNeill at 579 -2405 or 

Milly Houger at 579 -2603.  

 Our fall GriefShare cycle continues 

through December 18th. Anyone who has lost 

a loved one is welcome to attend at any time. 

Each session is self - contained.  
 

 

 

 

Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes  

Due Sunday November 15th  

 

On Sunday, October 25th, a brochure 

for Operation Christmas Child  was in your 

bulletin.   This brochure  provides all the details 

on how to fill a shoebox. There is a table 

outside the Fellowship Hall where you can 

place your filled shoebox.  This is a mission 

program in which everyone can participate.  

These boxes need to be brought to the church 

by Sunday, November 15th.   

 The Outreach Committee thanks you 

for your participation in this project. Please 

call Carol Matthews at 575 -4267, if you did 

not get a 

brochure or if 

you have any 

questions.  

 

 

 

 

 

Getting ready for Country Fair 2016!  

Outreach  

tel:315.729.6476
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UMW Events  

 

The Seaside UMW has had a spirit filled 

fall, completing missions and working together on 

ministries for the good of our church and 

community!    

Game Day was held October 13th at 

Ryan's Restaurant.  Everyone enjoyed the 

fellowship and fun, as well as great food and a 

little competition.  All donations went to support 

the homeless through the Street Reach Program, 

and to the WINGS Backpack Program, which 

benefits families by sending home nonperishable 

food in backpacks  for school aged children in 

Brunswick County.  

The Women's Spiritual Retreat is 

November 3rd and 4th; the gathering is to 

renew  the focus on His mission for the lives of 

those attending.  Seaside's Stefanie Riley will 

be the spiritual leader.  She will lead  the women 

through an exploration of discovering the need of 

finding and exercising  their  continued gifts of 

Christian actions.  

The circles of FIGS, Seekers, and M&Ms 

will be having their scheduled meetings during 

November, sharing scripture, prayer, and 

programs, as they fellowship and share God's 

word.  

The S.C.A.R.F. basket (Seaside, Caring and 

Reaching Friends), is  on display  outside the 

Fellowship Hall  for your donations of scarves, 

toboggans, socks, and gloves. All donations are 

given to the homeless and to children within the 

Brunswick County School System.  

 

 Prayers and Blessings,  

 Sandra Shuford  

 UMW Unit President  

 

FIGS Circle  

 We were busy at our September circle 

meeting making 18 scarves for Street Reach. Our 

Luncheon of Thanksgiving is at Clarkôs Restaurant, 

in Little River on November 16th at 12 p.m. 

 Please bring your Pennies for Prayers Bank 

to this gathering. All monies collected will be 

donated to Street Reach.  

 Everyone is welcome.  

 

  Sandy Kertcher  

  Barb Bernauer  

UMW Reading Program  

Fellow Readers,  

 By now you may have 

discovered the 18 new books on the UMW 

Reading shelves. I have read three or four of 

them already and found them enlightening and 

enjoyable. As our days get cooler, it is a good 

time to get started on the 2016 program. This 

year I purchased two from the Children category, 

which will help those trying to complete Plans III 

and IV. The Youth books are another way to 

complete a category and always offer a good 

story.  

 So stop by the church library, pick up the 

updated list of eligible books, a yellow record 

form, and a book, of course!  

  Happy Reading!  

  Marie Wilcox  

 
 

Our next meeting will be on 

Monday, November 9th at 

10 a.m. in the Parlor. 

Anyone who is interested in 

participating in this ministry 

are welcome.  

Bernita Magee  

Carol Matthews  

 Co-Chairs   

 

 

 

 

 

Wanted: Someone who likes to entertain  

The Hospitality Ministry, part of the 

Nurture Ministry, is looking for 

someone who would be interested in 

heading up Hospitality in 2016. This 

person (or persons) is responsible for 

only two gatherings a year: The Lenten 

Luncheons during the Lenten season, and The 

Children's Christmas party in December.  

Lorraine Usher has chosen to step down 

after a number of years of serving in this 

capacity. She is an expert and could advise you. 

 If you have an interest and would like to 

know more, you may call Lorraine Usher at  

287 -6698 or Pastor Mary Jane at 579 -5753.  

United Methodist Womenõs News 

Nurture  
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By 

Gary A. Scott  
 

Presented by Seaside UMC  
Sanctuary Choir  

 

Sunday, December 13th  
4 and 7 PM  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


